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June 29, 2022 

 

David and Stormy Swinson 

 

 

Dr. Andrea Martin, Superintendent 

Greenland School District 

24 North Main 

Fayetteville, AR 72701 

Mr. John Karnes, Superintendent 

West Fork School District  

359 School Ave. 

West Fork, AR  72774 

 

 

Re: Appeal Under the Public School Choice Act-  

    

Everyone: 

 

This letter is to notify you that the Arkansas State Board of Education is scheduled to hear the above-

referenced appeal(s) on Thursday, July 14, 2022.  The action item is set for 10:00 a.m. in the 

Auditorium of the Arch Ford Education Building, Four Capitol Mall, Little Rock, Arkansas 

72201.  Any additional materials any party chooses to submit should be provided to my office no later 

than 12:00 noon on Friday, July 8, 2022.    

 

The Arkansas State Board of Education has requested the parent, the non-resident district, and 

the resident district attend this meeting and be available for questions. 

 

The above-referenced appeal(s) will be conducted pursuant to the legal authority and jurisdiction vested 

in the State Board by the Public School Choice Act and the Division of Elementary and Secondary 

Education Rules Governing the Public School Choice Act.  You may find copies of these references on 

the DESE website at https://dese.ade.arkansas.gov/Offices/legal/school-choice. 

Thank you in advance for your cooperation in this matter.  Please do not hesitate to contact the Arkansas 

Department of Education’s Legal Services Division at (501) 682-1958 should you require additional 

information. 

 

Sincerely, 

/s/Shastady Wagner  

Shastady Wagner 

Staff Attorney 

Division of Elementary and Secondary Education 

shastady.wagner@ade.arkansas.gov 
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Subject: Swinson
Date: Tuesday, July 5, 2022 at 12:56:21 PM Central Daylight Time
From: Dr. Andrea MarBn
To: Shastady Wagner (ADE)

CauDon: This is an external email and may contain a suspicious subject or content. Please take care when
clicking links or opening aMachments. When in doubt, contact ADE IT Services.

I have spoken with Stormy Swinson and offered her a board to board transfer however she was concerned
that a transfer approval at our next Board meeting (July 21) wouldn't allow her children to participate in
sports, she mentioned calling the AAA to be sure.  We went over the items in her appeal and her concerns
regarding disciplinary matters and she assured me that she didn't feel the District was wrong or that we
hadn't addressed concerns mentioned; she just felt they needed a fresh start and wanted them in West
Fork.  I again offered her a transfer based on policy provisions and told her I would be notifying you of
such information and she said ok.

Thank you,

Dr. Andrea MarDn, Superintendent
Greenland School District
479-521-2366 Voice
479-521-1480 Fax
#HoistTheColors  #ALLmeansALL
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